
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

       News from the Federation – 16th October 2020 

We are fast approaching the end of 
this half term and would like to 
remind everyone to remember to 
come dressed appropriately for the 
changing weather. Warm clothes 
and coats would be a great help 
against the cold. 
 

Parent Consultation 

As you can appreciate, we will not 
be able to hold our usual face to 
face parent meetings where we 
discuss your children’s progress. 
Instead, we are going to be 
offering parents the opportunity to 
book a scheduled online meeting 
during the week beginning 9th 
November. The bookings for these 
meetings will be open next week 
and we will be sending you further 
information on how to do this 
shortly. 

Social Distancing 

We work hard to maintain social 
distancing at school and notice 
that many children are playing in 
the park outside Trumpington 
Meadows and are not following the 
rule of six. Please help to limit the 
transmission of COVID by adhering 
to the government’s guidance. We 
must all work together to continue 
to reduce the spread of the virus 
and keep everyone safe. 

Smart Phones and Smart Watches 
Please may we remind you that 
children are not permitted to use 
or bring smart watches and phones 
to school. Remember to leave 
these valuable items at home each 
day. 
 
Wraparound Care 
We are delighted to announce that 
our Breakfast and After School 
Clubs are up and running at both 
schools. If you require further 
information, please contact the 
relevant school office who will 
pass your information onto the 
relevant member of staff. 
 

 

 
Term Dates/School Closure 
Dates 
 
Half Term:  
Monday 26th October – Friday 
30th October 
 
 
Start of second half of the 
Autumn term: 
Monday 2nd November 
 
 
Flu Vaccinations YR- Y6 
Thursday 12th November TM 
Monday 7th December Fawcett 
 
Last day of Autumn Term: 

Friday 18th December 

Flu Vaccinations 

Flu vaccinations will take place in 
school after half term. We have 
been made aware that some 
parents are concerned that if their 
child develops a high temperature 
after having the vaccine, they 
won’t know whether to isolate and 
book a test or not for Covid-19.    

This poster emphasises why it is 
important to get the flu vaccine 
and this link 
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/va
ccinations/child-flu-vaccine/  may 
be useful too.  

The nasal spray flu vaccine can 
cause a mild fever which should 
respond to paracetamol. This does 
make it difficult to distinguish 
from Covid. However, the 
important thing is the timing - 
does it occur soon after the 
vaccination, in which case it is 
more likely to be due to the 
vaccine. Giving the child a flu 
vaccine means that the family is 
less likely to get flu.  

 
Travel Corridor 
With half term approaching, we 
understand that many of you will 
be travelling abroad for a well -
deserved break or to see family. 
Please find the list of countries, 
territories and regions from where 
you can travel to England and may 
not have to self-isolate on the 
following link. This may be subject 
to change with the rapid spread of 
COVID. 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/cor
onavirus-covid-19-travel-corridors 

 

 

 
 

Swimming Pool Progress 
The school pool has started 
being renovated and is 
taking shape. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

https://www.cambslearntogether.co.uk/asset-library/Corona-Virus-Schools/NHS-Flu-Poster.pdf
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/child-flu-vaccine/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/child-flu-vaccine/
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/coronavirus-covid-19-travel-corridors
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/coronavirus-covid-19-travel-corridors


 

 



 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 


